University Staff Council Minutes
Approved
1. Jack Schiller began discussion at 2:00 pm on November 18, 2008.  
2. The following members were present and welcomed.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member         Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla                  2010
	4
	Y
	7
	4

	Behrens, Jon                  2010
	1
	Y
	7
	4

	Cochran, Montana          2010
	4
	Y
	7
	4

	Giard, Carol                   2010
	6
	Y
	7
	5

	Haugen, Chance (Tres.)     2010
	1
	Y
	7
	7

	Johnson, Sidnye             2009
	3
	Y
	18
	15

	Kimsey, Karl                   2010
	3
	N
	7
	2

	Odell, Meri Lyn               2009
	1
	Y
	15
	13

	Payne, Mendy (Vice Pres.)    2009
	4
	Y
	15
	12

	Porter, Andrea               2009
	5
	Y
	18
	14

	Pranglin, Roxie               2009
	1
	N
	18
	16

	Schiller, Jack (Pres.)          2009
	7
	Y
	28
	22

	Seymour, Max (Past Pres.)   2008
	1
	Y
	43
	37

	Sparks, Carrah               2010
	5
	Y
	7
	4

	Stevens, Scott                2010
	7
	Y
	3
	3

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)      2010
	5
	Y
	7
	6


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Meri Lyn moved to accept the October minutes, Carla 2nd, motion passed. 
III. Treasurer’s Report:
· We paid Aramark $810.00 for the Pancake Breakfast.  We have $400.00 left. 

· We had some tuition assistance funds returned. 

· $185 more was claimed for the book scholarship.  We had 22 people use the book scholarship this semester, totaling about $2400. 
· Foundation gave us $3789.00 – they matched the amount of money we raised last year. 

IV. Old Business:
· Employee of the Month 

· Meri Lyn reminded us that the EOM reception for Pat Taff is November 19, 2008 at 4:00PM in AC 217.

· Jack is still trying to see if Feldman’s will donate a gift card each month for the EOM.   Jack met Drew Alexander, owner of Buffalo’s, and he asked him if they could donate a gift card each month.  Drew offered to donate $20 per month and told Jack to contact Kevin Sims to set it up.  Jack is hoping to start receiving their gift cards by January. 
· Tuition Assistance

· Jon said that our tuition assistance committee has been meeting regularly to try to straighten out the debt that our account has.  Our tuition assistance account currently has about $6800 in it.  The committee projects that we will need $41,000 - $42,000 next semester.  They are planning on using the $6800 to cover it and then to use our Foundation fund ($31,132.32) to cover the rest of the tuition assistance.  Jon proposed to not continue the book scholarship. 

· Max said that Staff Council needs to send this account back to the budget office.  We have no control over this account yet we are responsible if we go in the red.  He suggested that we not use the $31,000 in the Foundation account to cover next semester because that is for Staff Council.  Originally that account was supposed to be used to cover the book scholarship.  
· Jon moved to eliminate the book scholarship, Carol 2nd, motion passed (10 For – 3 Against). 
· Staff Appreciation Committee 

· Sidnye told us that it is time for our “You Make a Difference” campaign.  The committee decided to separate the candy bars by building instead of EEO this year.  Sidnye brought and passed out the candy bars.  Please try to deliver the candy bars by Thanksgiving break.  If you need extra candy for a new employee or someone that was missed, call Sidnye at 2209.

V. New Business
· Guidance Resources Program – Should the university buy this program?  Dr. O’Brien would like our opinion about this.  Jon talked to Mark Hiner about this and Mark said that we could use it.  We have about 800 employees at WT so we would have to spend $14,000 per year for this program.  We discussed this but the general consensus was that we need more information.  Jack will share our comments with Dr. O’Brien. 
· Tobacco-Free Campus – Jon said that there are only 80 tobacco-free campuses in the US.  Most of us agreed that it would be nice to have a tobacco-free campus but we also realize that people that choose to use tobacco have a right too.  Also, who would enforce this?
· Health Fitness Program – We all think it’s a great idea but how many people would actually use it?  What exactly would it be? 
VI. Other Business

· Jack mentioned that we were asked to help solicit door-prizes for the Campus Christmas Party.  If you are interested in helping with the Christmas party, you are welcome to do it on your own.  If not, you don’t have to help. 
ADJOURNMENT:

      Montana moved to adjourn our meeting at 3:20PM, Sidnye 2nd, motion passed.  
Next meeting:  December 16, 2008, 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11
Submitted by Lynsee Womble

